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Nature of Action Requested 

 
Board action 
Board Information or Report 
 
 
Background Information 
  
For the past year, the Minnesota School Boards Association (MSBA) has engaged in a deep 
review of Model Policy 504—Student Dress and Appearance.   
 
The updates offered in the model police reflect the key goals of permitting students to engage in 
their First Amendment right to express themselves while maintaining a positive school 
environment in which learning is promoted and students are protected from harm. 
 
In updating Model Policy 504, MSBA seeks to promote and support local discussion and 
decision-making.  Alternative provisions are offered, such as on head wear and hats, in order to 
assist board members as they create a policy that best fits their schools and their communities. 
 
As Minnesota school districts review and revise their dress code policies, MSBA anticipates that it 
will learn valuable lessons that can be shared with other schools throughout the state.  The 
revisions offered here are a starting point and are likely to be augmented in the future. 
 
This model policy uses the term “dress code” to refer to the policy itself because of the 
longstanding practice and community familiarity with the term. A school board can choose to use 
a different term, such as “clothing,” to replace dress. 
 
Minnesota school boards have considerable authority to decide whether to have a dress code 
policy at all. Boards can choose the provisions the policy contains.   School boards might choose 
to retain their current dress code policy.  Boards may opt to change some provisions and to keep 
others. Boards may include language that does not appear in Model Policy 504. 
 
The Minnesota legislature passed two laws in 2023 that are relevant to dress codes.  These 
changes are highlighted in the model policy. 
 
School boards may choose to engage with students, staff, parents and guardians, and others to 
craft a dress code for the school district. 
 
In light of the many local decision points that a dress code invites, MSBA decided to not attempt 
to create a redline version that could be universal across the state. 
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Attached is the MSBA Model POLICY 504 along with our current Policy 504 Student Dress and 
the proposed replacement policy. 
 
  
 
  
Recommendation 
None 


